
NH Employment Security’s new 
Unemployment Insurance System 

will be online August 17, 2009

To avoid a delay in benefit payments during the 
transition to the new system, claimants MUST file their 

Unemployment Insurance claim 
for week ending August 8 

NO LATER THAN AUGUST 10 AT NOON. 

Phone and Internet Claim Filing Systems will be 
unavailable from NOON AUGUST 10 until AUGUST 17. 

To file a continued claim during this time, Claimants can 
download a continued claim form at www.nh.gov/nhes by 

clicking on the File for Unemployment Benefits button. Once 
completed, the form can be brought to the nearest 

NH Employment Security local office or mailed to the 
Benefit Adjudication Unit, PO Box 9506, Manchester, NH 03108.

To file a new Unemployment Insurance claim from 
August 10 to August 17, claimants can call our customer service 

line at 1-800-266-2252 or visit their nearest local office.

Thank you for your patience.

NHES is a proud member of America’s Workforce Network and NH Works.  NHES is an Equal Opportunity Employer and complies with the Americans with Disabilities Act. 
Auxiliary aids and services are available upon request of individuals with disabilities. 

TDD/TTY ACCESS: RELAY NH 1-800-735-2964


